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Meeting Minutes 
April 2, 2014 

 
Attendees: 21 Dave Andrews, Tanner Berg, Matt Boatman, Rachel Cruz, Ruben Cruz, Jerry 
Braunberger, Clint Ipock, Bert Jacobson,  Mike McClellan, Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim 
Mueller, Karl Mueller, Keith Olsen, Chris Pokorny, Bill Randleman, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, Tim 
Steck, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley  
 
President, Ruben Cruz, called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the March 5th minutes and they were approved as read.  
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley announced that Goshen Forest Products had received a letter from the county 
stating we could no longer hold events there due to a neighbor’s complaint.  Event 1 and 2 will 
be held at the Creswell site.  Meanwhile we need to be looking for other pavement.   Lorin will 
check out the following suggested sites: 

• Eugene - Grain Miller – 1st and Bertelsen – #’s 192, 70, and 71 
• Corvallis Airport 
• Eugene Airport 
• Albany - Linn Benton Community College – south side 
• Jasper - mill site 
• Halsey - Georgia Pacific 
• Sweet Home – old Willamette Industries Mill 
• Lebanon – T2 Inc 
• Lebanon – Weirch Rd 
• Noti – Swanson Superior 
• Vaughn – Rosboro Lumber 

Event 1 and 2 Planning 
Tanner Berg covered the following: 

• Setup is Friday, April 11th at 5:30 pm 
• Jerry Braunberger and Bert Jacobson are chairing the event 
• Jerry Braunberger and Clint Ipock will tow the trailers 
• Ruben Cruz will change the porta potty delivery location 
• Lorin Wamsley will schedule sweeping for Wednesday, April 9th 
• Bonnie Mueller has changed the insurance location 
• Tanner Berg will contact Cindy Lee, our food vendor, to arrange attendance at 

the Creswell events 
• Jerry Braunberger will determine whether we need a cleaning party and if 

needed will contact Bren Wamsley to send out an email 
• Bren Wamsley will update facebook, website, and flyer with the event location 

change and send out an email. 
Sound Meter Update 
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Bonnie Mueller reported the old meter was not repairable.  She has purchased a new one and 
will arrive prior to Event 1. 

Scavenger Hunt Recap 
Bonnie Mueller reported 31 people attended the Scavenger Hunt.  Cruz and Cruz took 1st 
place for cars with 2 participants and Brad and Roxy took 2nd.  There was a tie for 1st place for 
3+ participant cars.  The Hafner Hafner Group and the Nick Kerbs, Carpenter, Boatman, and 
Matt Group.  Everyone commented on how much fun the event was and how much we 
appreciated all the clever work Bonnie put in to it.  Great fun! 

Number Segments 
Bill Randleman followed up with number segments.  He stated he will get some black and 
white segments from Signs Now and they will be available at the next event. 

Event Business Card 
Tim Steck thanked Bren Wamsley for all the work she did on the event business card.  They 
are printed and will be distributed at Event 1.  The Goshen locations on the back of the card 
are no longer valid.  Be sure to check the website for our new locations. 

Road Clean-up 
Bonnie Mueller reminded everyone that the next Goshen road cleanup is scheduled for April 
26th at 9:00 a.m. meet at Superior Tire.   It will take approximately 3 hours depending on how 
many people show up.  Afterwards pizza will be provided by the club at Roaring Rapids. 

Radios 
Jerry Braunberger is going to categorize radios by operation groups and channels.   

Calendar Theme 
Tim Steck asked if anyone had figured out the calendar theme.  So far no one has.  If you think 
you have it, contact Tim. 
 
 

New Business 
 

. 
Blind AutoCross Planning 

Tim Steck covered the following: 
• Member only event 
• Ruben will order potties 
• Pre-Registration  
• Clint Ipock and Matt Boatman will tow the trailers 
• Setup May 3rd at 2:00 p.m. at the Creswell site 
• Starts at 9:00 a.m. on May 4th 

Car Classing 
Bill Randleman wanted to create a method to class cars.  He will work on it and it will be 
available on the website. 

Schedule Flyer Party 
The flyer party is scheduled for Wednesday, April 16th 5:00 pm at Jim Mueller’s office. 
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley, Secretary 

 
Homework Assignments 
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News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
MAY Tanner Berg   JUN Mike McClellan JUL Ed Gouldsmith 
AUG  David Lumbra  SEP Jerome Russell OCT Matt Boatman 
NOV     DEC    JAN 
 
 
  
All - Flyer party – Wednesday, April 16th, 5:00 pm at Jim Mueller’s office 
All – Highway Clean Up – Saturday, April 26th 9:00 a.m. at Superior Tire in Goshen 
Bert Jacobson – Chair Event 2 
Bill Randleman –Order number segments 
Bonnie Mueller - Amend bylaws to add officer liability insurance 
Bonnie Mueller – Write article regarding decreasing sound levels 
Bren Wamsley – Send out email regarding change in venue for Event 1 and 2 
Clint Ipock – Tow trailer to Creswell 
Jerry Braunberger – Chair event 1 
Jerry Braunberger – Tow trailer to Creswell 
Jerry Braunberger – Determine if Creswell site needs a work party 
Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the “Specials” page for discount offer 
Lorin Wamsley – Order sweeping of Creswell  
Lorin Wamsley – Check out new suggested venues 
Lorin Wamsley – Finalize temporary use permits with the city of Creswell 
Ruben Cruz – Change the potty delivery to Creswell 
Tanner Berg – line up vendors for events 1-4, 7-8, and the Blind Autocross 
Tim Steck – Modify sponsor page on EESCC website 
Tim Steck – create survey for banquet entertainment 
 
 


